
   

 

3 August 2020 

Ryan Potts   
fyi-request-13270-2940162a@requests.fyi.org.nz   File No: DOIA 2021-0168 
 
 
Dear Ryan Potts 
 
Thank you for your email of 9 July 2020, requesting the following information under the Official Information 
Act 1982 (the OIA): 

• Please disclose the number of non-Citizens and non-Permanent Residents who have arrived in New 
Zealand since 8 June 2020. If Immigration NZ does not hold this information, then please refer me to 
the appropriate body.  

 
Our response 

From 8 June 2020 to 27 July 2020, 2058 passengers arrived in New Zealand who were neither New Zealand 
citizens nor Permanent Resident visa holders. 

If you wish to discuss any aspect of your request or this response, please contact Ileini Taloa, Business Advisor, 
Operations Support, Immigration New Zealand at ileini.taloa@mbie.govt.nz. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Nicola Hogg 

General Manager Border and Visa Operations 
Immigration New Zealand 
Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment 
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